February 8, 2005
Promotions 
Public

Mr. Patrick Pignatello of 277 Baldwin Street noted that the installation of the railing at the high school was a good thing.

Jackie Yustein, Lincoln Street appeared representing the County Executive.  Ms. Yustein presented the Mayor  & Council with a brochure highlighting the County’s 2004 accomplishments.  Ms. Yustein noted the County Executive not the County paid for the publication.  Ms. Yustein also announced the County’s golf early bird special.

Nick TenVelte, 138 Essex Avenue, read a letter dated April 7, 2002 regarding the 2002 Board of Education Budget which is filed with the meeting correspondence.
George Freimarck, 197 Ridgewood Avenue reviewed the pedestrian traffic and sidewalk safety issue at his residence.  Mr. Freimarck  summarized the email sent to the Mayor dated February which is filed with the meeting correspondence.  Mayor Bergmanson stated the Borough has received a $35,000 grant for pedestrian safety and the Public Works Committee is developing a sidewalk improvement plan which may include special assessment districts.

Mr. Patrick Pignatello of 277 Baldwin Street commented on proper sidewalk repair measures.
Mayor’s Comments

Mayor Bergmanson congratulated Lt. Butterfield and Sgt. Zins on their promotions.  Mayor Bergmanson stated that the Borough has a fantastic Police Department.  Mayor Bergmanson stated that he was proud of the Lieutenant and Sergeant and their fellow officers.  Mayor Bergmanson thanked all the Department’s officers for their r work.  Mayor Bergmanson stated that the Department of Public Works also did a fantastic job in the recent snow storm. He stated that other mayors are envious of the snow removal program in Glen Ridge.  Mayor Bergmanson dispelled the rumor that the Borough was planning to charge for the commuter jitney service.  
FINANCE

Councilperson Sachs reviewed the claims list noting that the majority of payments were for school and county taxes.  Councilperson Sachs reviewed the transfer resolutions.  Councilperson Sachs reviewed the resolution for shared services and noted that the Montclair Board of Heath was giving superior service at a reasonable price.

Public Safety

Councilperson Brewster filed the Public Safety December and Annual Reports. Councilperson Brewster stated that criminal activity had decreased in 2005 including auto thefts.  Councilperson Brewster complemented the Chief and the Department for their efforts in thus area.  
Community Affairs

Councilperson Mehrotra stated that 160 people attended the Gala in the snow storm. Councilperson Mehrotra and Mayor Bergmanson extended their thanks to all who helped including staff members Cindy Goldberg and Andrea DiBenedetto.  Councilperson Mehrotra also reviewed the revised Film Grant application process and the web based request system the Committee is investigating.
Public Works

Councilperson Seyffarth reported that the Public Works Committee had met this evening.  The Committee reviewed the Sidewalk Repair Program, infrastructure maintenance including sewer cleaning a & water main flushing, tree removal, road improvements, shared services and needed repairs to the Public Works garage.  Councilperson Seyffarth stated that the Committee reviewed the storm clearance efforts and were pleased with the excellent job the Department did during the January 22nd storm.
Parks and Recreation

Councilperson Carnevale commended Councilperson Seyffarth and the Public Works Department for a job well done in the snow storm.  Councilperson Carnevale also noted the job Barbara Flemming & Reid Stapp did at the Gala.
P&D

No Report 

Departments

Attorney 

No report

Administration

No Report.
Public Safety

No report
New Business

None
Public 

Nick TenVelte, 138 Essex Avenue commented on senior services, shared services, apron and sidewalk repairs, Hathaway Place, leaves, tennis court fees and smoking...
Mr. Patrick Pignatello of 277 Baldwin Street stated that sidewalks were the homeowners’ responsibility and he was concerned about liability if the Borough does the work.  Councilperson Seyffarth and Attorney Malyska responded that this is a concern and they are currently researching the issue.
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